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We would like to nominate Doug Carroll for
the 2014 SCR Golden Shoe award. Doug
has become a staple at most of the races in
Brevard County.

He truly has a passion for photography and
we are so fortunate to have him be especially
interested in race photography. He gets out
there early in the morning on most weekends
so that he can take event photos. He then
will touch up the photos, which are typically in
the couple of hundreds upwards to a thou-
sand images, and then take the time to up-
load them to Facebook and tag many of
them. This is not a paid job for him, he does
it because he enjoys it and has
developed good friendships from
being at races.

Doug’s contributions to our run-
ning community are so big and
selfless, that it is only fitting that
we award him with the Golden
Shoe. He enhances our races by
providing the participants great
memories that they might not
have otherwise been able to cap-
ture. Thank you Doug!
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If you are a Space Coast Runner as | am and love to
run SCR races, then what do you do when you get
home from a race? You turn on your computer. That’s
right; you go to the SCR’s home page and race re-
sults. | always want to see how my fellow Space
Coast Runners did and how my race time compares to
others in my age group and other age groups.

| also go to the race calendar and see when and where
I'll be heading for the next race.

Thanks to our Golden Shoe Award winner, all of that
information is input and posted in a very timely man-
ner. That and additional fun and interesting comments
about the race. Such as, “I went the wrong way and
ran nearly an extra half mile......” Often the race
course is also posted with the results.

Come on up here Matt, you are the winner! | also want to thank Bob Rall for helping me with the fol-
lowing information.

| want to tell you a little bit about Matt. He has been handling the race results and calendar since
the late 1990’s. Before the internet, Matt maintained the member database on a floppy disk and
printed the mailing labels with an old fashioned dot matrix printer using some DOS software he
wrote himself. Computers and printers have come a very long way in a very short time.

Matt has been a member of Space Coast Runners since the late 1980’s and running since 1985
when he was 30. From 1990 through April 2013, he has run 22,618 miles! In the same period he
has run 1209 races. If you don’t see Matt at a local race, he is usually running Hardrock, Barkley
and Nolan’s 14. Matt’s favorite SCR race is our very own marathon.

Matt would like to see Space Coast Runners organize more races or group runs. | get tired just
thinking about doing more.....not Matt. Matt always has a smile and an encouraging word for all and
everyone knows that he enjoys all that goes into running and racing.

Matt, Space Coast Runners really appreciates all that you have done over the years and look for-
ward to many more years! THANK YOU MATT, YOU ARE A REAL WINNER!
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Do you know who “WON" a Golden Shoe for
20137 If you say Matt Mahoney you would only

be partially correct. | always enjoy watching the
face of the recipient when his or her name is an-
nounced. It's always the same look, “who

me?” Please look at Bob Rall as we announce

him as one of the Golden Shoe Award recipients
for 2013.

Including Bob, our last three SCR Newsletter edi-
tors, all Golden Shoe recipients, Ken Winn and
Patty Sponsler, have made tremendous en-
hancements to our Newsletter. For what | think
is obvious reasons, the Newsletter Editor is one
of the hardest positions to fill within the

SCR. The editor has to be creative, artistic, ac-
curate, articulate, timely, exhibit good people
skills, and be willing to work 20 plus hours a
month.

Bob has been an SCR member since 2008, the
Newsletter editor since 2010 and an SCR Board
member since 2012. When Bob is not racing
you’ll usually find him behind a camera taking
photos and gathering information for the newslet-
ter with his co-editors. Bob is also very big into
social media. As one of the founding members
of Get Social Brevard — he shamelessly promotes
running throughout his various social media
means—Facebook, Twitter, LinkedIn, Google+
etc.

Bob, with his wife Gina, were Team in Training
coaches from 2005-2008 where he met his close
group of running friends affectionately known

as Team Black Sheep (TBS) --almost all are
SCR’s members now (I /)—you’ll see the Sheep

GOLDEN SHOE

throughout the
community in
their bright TBS
shirts.

In 2007 Bob
began working
with Special
Olympics Bre-
vard Track &
Field after
reading about
them needing
volunteers in
Runner’s World
magazine. There was an article about ways to
make a difference with running and he started
right away. Bob, his family and a small group of
friends began showing up at the Special Olympic
practices on Saturdays in Rockledge and have
been hooked ever since. Bob has organized the
SO athletes & families to volunteer at SCR race
water stops (Eye of Dragon/Space Walk of
Fame) and is on his 7th year of coaching these
special individuals. Bob also plays on a Unified
Softball team with the athletes (going on 3 years).

A member of the 50 States Marathon Club (a par-
tial knee replacement has stopped the progress
of states at 20), Bob hopes to be able to heal up
soon and run some shorter distances (don't tell
his doctor). He is currently adding cycling to his
exercise repertoire. It is with great respect for
everything Bob has done and continues to do in
support of ALL runners along the Space Coast,
that | nominate him as a 2013 Golden Shoe
recipient.
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Most of us have heard that behind every successful
man there is a woman... Well, sometimes, behind a
successful woman there is a man. This is the case for
this year's Golden Shoe recipient, Dick White.

Marlene White was the 2004 Golden Shoe recipient. It
was tempting to just copy Marlene’s Golden Shoe
write-up and make some minor changes since Dick
was at her side the entire way. Whatever race

Marlene directed or supported, Dick was supporting
her and those same races. He was her right hand man
for months prior to the races she directed. Dick would do everything a race director would do includ-
ing distribution of race posters and flyers throughout the county, and one of the hardest jobs a race
has to do, getting sponsors such as Mattress Barn and others. Dick was also the main clean-up per-
son at all of these races, taking down the course (mile markers, turn arrows and cones). This also
included taking down the water stations (tables, coolers, washing out the coolers, cups, trash and
trash and trash)

Race day morning’s Dick was responsible for course and water station set up as well as water sta-
tion volunteer coordination. He did this for the Eye of the Dragon for 9 years, Space Coast Classic
for 5 years, Freedom 7 races for 5 years and Space Coast Art Festival Turkey Trot for 5 years.

Dick was also a cash sponsor for Eye of the Dragon, Space Coast Art Festival Turkey Trot, Freedom
7 and the Cocoa Beach Jr. and Sr. High School Cross Country team.

When we (Space Coast Runners Club) did the timing of races, Dick delivered equipment to many of
our races as well as supporting the timing.

Dick has also supported the SCR and Melbourne Beach Expo’s and | don’t know how many times
he has supported the Space Coast Runners information table at races throughout the county.

Dick is currently starting his 4th year as a Space Coast Board member. He continues as a volunteer
at many of our races, as a sponsor as well as supporting one of our more talented race directors.

For these reason and the countless other items inadvertently omitted from this Nomination, Dick
White is being recognized and is most deserving of the 2011/2012 Golden Shoe Award.
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Linda Cowart was awarded the 2011 Space Coast
Runners Golden Shoe Award at last month's

Awards Dinner Meeting. Linda has been a longtime
member and friend of SCR. I'm sure you'll agree

that Linda is a worthy recipient of this year‘s award.
Congratulations Linda!
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| believe we started awarding the Golden
Shoe in 1991. The purpose of the Golden
Shoe was to allow the Space Coast Runners
Club to give annual recognition to an individ-
ual who has demonstrated over a sustained
period of time his or her dedication to the
sport of running along the space coast. The
award has nothing to do with an individual’s
running accomplishments.

This year, the club awarded Space Coast Runners Board
Member, Dave Hernandez, the Golden Shoe award. Below is
the nomination as authored and read by Marty Winkel at the
awards banquet on May 15.

The following are the previous Golden Shoe Recipients in the order that they were recognized: Gary
Harbison (1991), Harold Tucker (1992), Rhonda Butler and Marty Winkel (1993), Bill Dillard (1994),
George Revels (1995), Henry Campbell (1996),Terry Hayden (1997), Dave Farrall (1998), Ken Winn
(1999), John Chioma (2000), Linda Thompson (2001), Barry Jones (2002), Marlene White (2003),
Ross Clarico (2004), Gene Ramba (2005), Patti Sponsler (2006), Loran Serwin (2007), Barbara Lin-
ton (2008), and Carol Ball (2009). Like everyone just mentioned, this year’s recipient needs no intro-
duction.

Over the past few years, he (that was hint #1) is frequently seen at the finish line (hint #2) at many of
the races in Brevard County doing the timing (hint #3). If you get to the race early enough you will
see him delivering the equipment (hint #4) regardless if he is timing or not. Obviously, he is the one
to return the equipment after the race. | would hope everyone would also know that he is an SCR
Board member (hint #5) and has been one for years.

Everyone should know by now that we are talking about Dave Hernandez. What I'm sure most peo-
ple do not know is that Dave is usually the first one to volunteer to do timing and bring the equip-
ment. There have been several occasions when we struggled to find someone to do the timing and
a vast majority of the time it was Dave who said he would do it. From personal experience, just this
year, you've bailed me out when a race | was scheduled to do the timing moved their race to coin-
cide with another race | was timing that day. Dave volunteered to do the timing of one of the races.

| think everyone here owes Dave Hernandez a minimum of a round of applause and a great big
“Thank You, Dave” for doing all that you do for us.



RETURN TO TOP

The Golden Shoe award is presented annually to rec-
ognize one individual who has demonstrated a sus-
tained, long term commitment to the runners along the
Space Coast. It was a no-brainer as far as awarding
Carol Ball the Golden Shoe. Over the years, she has
served as a board member and secretary to Space
Coast Runners and, for the past three years, has guid-
ed the club under her presidency. What is truly amazing
is that more than three years ago, Carol had to give up
the sport because of acute osteoarthritis to the knees. In spite of the fact, her passion to support the
running community has continued and here are just a few of her many and significant contributions:

« Initiated the Youth Series in 2002.
« Built a Space Coast Runners presence with the Road Runner Club of America.

« Backed the newsletter editor to take the newsletter from print to electronic, resulting in significant
cost savings that are being put back into member amenities. *Coordinated a formal contract with
Running Zone to manage the Space Coast Marathon and continues to head up a committee of
Board members who work with Running Zone in planning and volunteer efforts.

« Initiated the summer training seminars to help race directors improve race quality.
« Implemented the walking portion of our fun runs and walks.
« Clean-up, ongoing refurbishment and organization of club equipment and shed.

There are also certain actions and responsibilities that come with the SCR presidency that can take
multiple amounts of time. Carol did it all with a cheerful willingness including:

« Responding to all questions, suggestions and sometimes even complaints from both SCR mem-
bers and non-members.

« Acting as point of contact between race directors and SCR, including Running Zone and the Space
Coast Marathon.

« Developing the agenda for and leading the monthly meeting of Board of Directors and Officers.
« Leading the Youth Scholarship effort.

« Setting up and cleaning up at races and events. We have benefited tremendously from her com-
mitment to, and support of, the running community along the Space Coast.

For everything she has done for us, the Space Coast Runners Club recognizes and awards Carol Ball
the Golden Shoe Award for 2009.
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This candidate for the Golden Shoe Award
is known by many but her contributions to S5t ﬁ ,nﬁi” |
the running community are often behind- . s ,
the-scenes, so less well-known. Barbara Linton has contributed countless hours and resources to
local races for many years.

Barbara is most recognized for managing the Candlelighters’ Run for the Light. She has man-
aged this race for years. Passionate about the cause the race benefits, she has continued to
manage it year after year, in spite of the hundreds of hours required to manage a good race.

As if one race wasn’t enough, when a new race director for the Cocoa Beach Art Festival Turkey
Trot was needed, Barbara stepped up to the task. Twice as large as the Run for the Light and
having to work with a committee of non-runners, this race provides its own challenges.

Not only does she give back to the running community by directing her own races, but assists
countless others. Space Coast Runners is indebted to Barbara for assisting with the 15k, Eye of
the Dragon, and Marathon/Half-Marathon over the span of many years. In the past 6 years, she
has been a cash sponsor of SCR races on 8 separate occasions. For many years, she took on
the responsibility for coordinating and procuring all the food needed for the races, and continues
to do so for the Eye of the Dragon. Not only does she pursue donations from local vendors, but
she purchases food directly at her expense and bakes on her own, as her contribution to the race.

Barbara’s race management skills go beyond supporting runners directly and have reached into
the high schools. She has mentored her own two children in managing races for their community
service projects. She is now pursuing plans to do the same with high school students from Cocoa
Beach High to help them with their projects in conjunction with the Turkey Trot. She has a wealth
of experience to share with these young people.

Barbara is always there to lend a hand — before, during, and after a race.
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This month marks the completion of my first year
as President of Space Coast Runners. | could
not have accomplished this without the hard work
and dedication of the Officers and the Board of
Directors. However, one person stands out when
| think of all the help | have been given. This per-
son has not been a member for a great many
years, and actually has only been a competitive
runner for less than 5 years. He has competed in
the Track Shack Race Series, the Space Coast
Runners Race Series, the Titusville Race Series,
and the Running Zone Race Series, placing in all
of them!

| remember the first SCR meeting in July 2004
that he attended and | noticed he readily offered
his assistance. In fact, this individual became a
Board Member at the very next meeting. Before
we knew it, he had taken on the responsibilities o
the ROY Series. He updated a hand written sys-
tem into an electronic format and spends a great
deal of time constantly fine tuning and updating
his system for accuracy.

In April of 2006, he took over as Membership
Chair, keeping record of membership expirations,
reporting new members monthly to Patti Sponsler
for the newsletter, and developing a new mem-
bership brochure. This year, he also took on the
Titusville Race Series age graded computations
for Marty Winkel.

This person helps maintain our Race Equipment
and storage shed. When our old one fell apart
this year, he took on the challenge of building a
new finish line system. He helps with timing and
equipment set up at many races. He often leads

f the children at our Youth Series Runs, after he

has run his own race.

He has served on many committees, including
the SC Marathon Committee, ROY Awards
(selection and ordering all the awards), Hall of
Fame, RD Seminar Committee, and more. He
has not missed a single Board meeting all year.

All these things he does for SCR. But, for me, he
has been my right hand. He is my sounding
board for all SCR issues, big and small. He
proofreads my columns. He is my delivery per-
son. He encourages me and assures me when |
am not sure | am doing the right things for the
club. And the really great thing is, | never have to
ask. For these and many other reasons, | am
proud to award the 2007 Golden Shoe to Mr.
Loran Serwin.
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When Mary called me last month and asked me to
write something to commemorate Patti's receiving the
Golden Shoe, it marked both an end and a new be-
ginning.

After all, it was Mary who | called in 2002, inquiring if
she knew of anyone in the Central part of the county,
specifically Cocoa Beach, who might be interested in
writing about running. And it was Mary who suggest- 5
ed Patti given Patti's experience on the SCR newslet- j#5#
ter. :

Now, here we are in 2006 celebrating the accomplish- BFE#
ments of Patti Sponsler and at the same time wonder- &
ing just what heights a writer of her talent and verve
and curiosity is capable of.

To say Patti has developed into one of our most accomplished and creative and dependable and
readable contributors is an understatement.

| have seen her talent, which was obvious in the superb job she did on one of her first pieces, the
aborted Ironman Utah, flourish through a lot of hard work and dedication and just a dash of stub-
bornness and willingness to stand up for what she believed in. This talent, otherwise known as
ego among those who abuse it, is necessary and good in a writer.

And Patti, is above all, a writer. Her curiosity is endless as is her sense of wonder and respect for
the accomplishments of the people she covers. She also is willing to explore the depths of the hu-
man spirit which is something all athletes are all too familiar with. And when she does plumb
those depths she has a unique talent in brining the human side to the fore to the benefit of all.

All that being said, it has been and will continue to be my pleasure to be her editor and to be able
to assist in telling her story of success. Good work Patti.!

Submitted by Mark DeCotis
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In a sport fraught with competition, achieve-
ment, and yes, an occasional large ego, it is
rare to meet a man who works so hard and
cares so little about receiving recognition. Race
after race, year after year, this year's Golden
Shoe winner, Gene Ramba, has quietly gone
about the business of making sure equipment
is delivered, runners are safe and results are
recorded accurately.

The “Golden Shoe” is awarded annually to rec-
ognize, commend and publicly thank an individ-
ual for his or her continued commitment and
contribution to the sport of running and to the
runners of the Space Coast.

While the other and few hard-core volunteers occasionally race themselves, Ramba doesn’t run.

“I think | am the first non-runner to receive this award,” he joked. “When | was in the Navy we had
to run a mile-and-a-half four times a year. When | got out | said “that’s it.”

Ramba began volunteering in the running community when his wife, Mary, decided to run her first
marathon.

“When Mary was training to run for leukemia at Disney, | figured | needed to do something to help
her achieve her pretty heroic goal,” he said. “| began volunteering to help runners there.”

Some of the many tasks that Gene Ramba has done over the years include:

« The first person to shoot digital race shots for club use.

« Moving, setting up and taking down race equipment.

« Storing the equipment in the Ramba backyard when SCR was between storage units.
« Timing and handing out medals.

o Jack-of-all-trades. When someone asks for help, Ramba is on it.

Ramba soaks in the race environment.
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He's smart, he's sassy and he's allot of fun.
The guy is also one heckuva runner and tri-
stud. This year's Golden Shoe recipient is the
infamous Barry Jones, or 's.b.' as his friends
call him. (His wife, Brenda, can tell you what
the letters stand for.)

Barry has done allot this past year to bring
SCR into the new century. He developed and
maintains the SCR website which is becoming
well known for up-to-date running and racing
information. More than 23,000 folks have
logged on in the last year and we are now get-
ting close to 1000 hits a week.

You may have also seen Barry at some of the SCR races catching the action with his digital cam-
era. His photos have added a lot of life to this otherwise dull newsletter. His post-race galleries
are on display on the website. He completely captures the spirit of each race.

If you haven't seen Barry at the races, maybe you've noticed an old, beat-up, white pickup truck
full of equipment. Barry often lugs coolers, food, timing systems, trophies, tables and anything
else that race directors need to make sure the race is safe and successful.

So, if you're out and about and see some tanned guy with wild hair, tell him 'hello' and 'thanks'.
Prepared by Patti Sponsler



RETURN TO TOP

Our 11th year recipient of The Golden Shoe
Award started running in high school. Linda No-
velli Thompson would get class passes to go the
track and run for an hour verses sitting in class.
It's a mystery to us why she never joined the high
school track team. May be with a little coaxing
she may tell us why. While attending college in
Pittsburgh and later in Gainesville, she did start
running 5K and 10K races. In 1985 during a 4-
year stint in Charleston, SC, Linda ran her first
half marathon. Then finding herself in Atlanta,
Georgia for a couple of years, she ran the Atlanta
Half Marathon. June 1989 brought the Thomp-
son's to Merritt Island. It took her until November
1995 to discover the marathon and the realization
that she was not meant for speed, she was
meant for duration. Linda entered the Space
Coast Marathon as a training run getting ready
for Disney in January, and planned to drop out at
20 miles. At 20 miles she was feeling good and
decided to finish her first marathon.

Wherever the Thompson's moved, Linda found a
running club to join. She joined the Space Coast
Runners Club in July 1989 and ran her first race
in July, the Bargain Beach , 10K. | distinctly re-
member meeting Linda at her first SCR meeting
she attended in June 1997. | guess Linda en-
joyed the meeting since she was back the next
month and the next, July and August. From Feb-
ruary through July 1997, | found myself doing the
club minutes since George Revels, Secretary,
was having problems making our monthly meet-
ing due to work commitments. | know these dates
since | still have those minutes in my computer.
In August | asked Linda if she wouldn't mind tak-

ing over as
Secretary. T
She stated &
she really §
didn't have =
the time
but as long
as she was
at the
meeting
she would
take the
notes and |
would type
them up. Well, she took the notes and decided to
type them up and hasn't stopped yet. She official-
ly became the SCR Secretary in May 1998. In
addition to her secretarial responsibilities, Linda,
along with Ken Winn, directed the inaugural and
the following two and is planning the fourth SCR
Family Everybody Wins 2 Mile Fun Run. She di-
rected the first two Tooth Trot 5K's that benefited
the Brevard County Dental Association. The
Tooth Trot was voted in as an SCR Runner of the
Year Series event after its inaugural year. She
was also the race director of the very successful
inaugural Pumpkins In The Park 5K that benefit-
ed the Junior League of Central and North Bre-
vard.

Linda has taken a lead role in planning and im-
proving the SCR Marathon for the last two years
and is presently supporting the 2001 marathon.
She developed the applications, coordinating a
host motel, getting race packet goodies, etc. Prior
to moving the SCR Awards ceremony to the But-
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lers, Linda coordinated the food and ticket sales
for the past three years. We also find Linda be-
hind the scenes as a race day volunteer. Linda
continually volunteers to help with many of the
day to day activities of the club. For example,
when the board realized that we did not notify the
2000/2001, forty plus race directors of the Annual
Best Race T-shirt A ward, Linda volunteered to
phone each race director and remind them to
bring their race t-shirt to the Awards Ceremony,
printed out certificates for the SCR Board mem-
bers, etc. Linda has recently been certified as a
SCR Finish Line Timer and has successfully co-
ordinated her first finish line at this years Pineap-
ple 10K. In honor of her daughter Sammi Jo who
has Juvenile Rheumatoid Arthritis, Linda raised
several thousand dollars for Joints-In-Motion, far
exceeding expectations, while training and run-
ning the Honolulu Marathon. She went beyond
what was required of her too raise. She is plan-
ning on doing the same for the Leukemia Society,
Team In Training in honor of another family mem-
ber. We can take up another page listing every-
thing Linda has been doing for the SCR Club and
its members over the last few years, but as you
can see, it has been substantial.

Being the mother of two young girls is Linda's
number one job. Her number 2 job is volunteer-
ing. Although Linda is not being recognized for
her work outside of the SCR Club, it is note wor-
thy that, in addition to her SCR work, Linda is and
has been a volunteer and board member for sev-
eral other organizations in Brevard County. This
includes the Junior League of Central and North
Brevard, The Alliance of the Brevard County

Dental Society, Holy Name of Jesus School and
Church, and the Alliance of Florida and American
Dental Association.

I would like to make two points in closing. First,
Linda, who considers her hobbies running, sew-
ing and reading, often asks the rhetorical ques-
tion, "Do you notice any team sports in my hob-
bies?” Well, | hate to burst her bubble, but yes,
thankfully we do see a team sport in her hobbies
and it is called Volunteering. Second, some credit
has to go to Linda's husband Craig. It doesn't
matter what, when or where Linda volunteers, but
when she does, you get two for the price of one.
Craig is always there supporting Linda. It doesn't
matter if it is support of a remote marathon such
as Brookings, South Dakota, accompanying Lin-
da to SCR meetings, or volunteering at races that
Linda is supporting or running. Craig is there, and
we certainly appreciate Linda bringing him along.

Linda has and continues to do a lot for the Space
Coast Runners Club and community. If for some
reason Linda were to quit supporting us, we
would need two or three of us to replace her. |
know, we as a club, appreciate her hard work,
but individual thanks means a lot also. So, the
next time you see Linda please tell her how much
you appreciate her efforts. For the reasons stated
above and for the many things not mentioned, we
would like to take this opportunity to express our
sincere appreciation and gratitude to Linda
Thompson and present her with the 2001 GOLD-
EN SHOE AWARD.

Prepared by Marty Winkel
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As in the past years, the Golden Shoe Award was a
difficult decision to make this year. We were able to
narrow it down to two very well-deserving individuals.
However, since we can only honor one individual a
year, you will have to wait until next year to see who
the other person is.

About 25 years ago, in Texas, following his doctor’s
advice to slim down and lose some weight, our 10th
recipient of the Golden Shoe Award started running.
Fortunately for us, he and his wife moved to Cocoa : o e
Beach in 1981.

A few years later, 1985, he joined the Space Coast Runners Club. Some time between 1986 and
1995 John started to volunteer as the Cocoa Beach Fun Run Director. And, for the past four years
he has been our Vice President.

Today, John Chioma is still the Vice President of the Space Coast Runners Club, but unlike MOST
Vice Presidents, John is a working VP. John refers to himself as Marty’s Hey Boy.

At our SCR Board meetings a lot of the action items | try to disseminate start out with, “hey John, can
you...” And John invariably says “yes”. Officially as VP, John chairs our monthly meetings when | am
unable to attend.

Due to scheduling conflicts, for the past three years | have been unable to attend the Space Coast
Runners Award Ceremony. And although talking in front of groups is not one of John’s favorite things
to do, he did fill in for me.

However, John does a whole lot more than fill in for me at meetings. John maintains the projected
race calendar which is no easy task. On an almost weekly basis, he coordinates all race dates with
the 40 plus race directors along the Space Coast. If there is a conflict with race dates, John helps to
resolve the conflicts. John also “maintains” the Space Coast Runners hot line. This entails updating
the message on at least a monthly basis with the current race calendar, and returning calls left on
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the answering machine. | would estimate we receive a dozen messages a week during the racing
season.

At our monthly board meetings we review the next month’s race calendar. If we do not find a finish
line coordinator for one of the upcoming races John helps to coordinate a volunteer by working with
the Race Director and several of our “key” finish line coordinators in the club.

John also supplies our beach runners and our newsletter with the tide charts. He is involved with
every race on the beach, giving advice, marking the course and/or timing the races. This also in-
cludes the Cocoa Beach Fun Runs.

John is also instrumental in coordinating the SCR High School scholarship selection. When John is
not busy with SCR running responsibilities, you can find him supporting the Cocoa Beach young
(youth) runners. John is always looking to give the kids a running shirt as a reward for their running
accomplishments. So, if you are thinking of throwing your shirts away don’t, see John first.

I am not sure how John fits all his SCR responsibilities into his busy schedule of attending major
league baseball games, umpiring youth baseball games, traveling across the country on vacations,
going on cruises, going on mountain climbs and driving his fancy new Corvette. But we are happy
that he does find the time. One of the reasons | am willing to stay on as President of the Space
Coast Runners is the continuing support | get from volunteers like John Chioma.

The next time you see John, please tell him how much you appreciate his efforts. If for some reason
John were to quit supporting the Space Coat Runners, we would need two or three of you to replace
him. | know, we as a club, appreciate his hard work, but individual thanks means a lot also. So, for
the reasons stated above and for the many things not mentioned, we would like to take this oppor-
tunity to express our sincere appreciation and gratitude to John Chioma.

- by Marty Winkel
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